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Special Notice (2021/2022) No. 16  

Continuation of Suspension of Face-to-face Classes for Schools in Hong Kong 

 and  

Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) 

Staff and Student being Preliminary Tested Positives of COVID-19 

(S.1 ~ S.6)  

 

 

 

15
th
 February, 2022 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

1. Continuation of Suspension of Face-to-face Classes for Schools in Hong Kong 

Since the latest epidemic situation is still very severe, the Education Bureau (EDB) announced 

that all schools in Hong Kong will continue the suspension of face-to-face classes and all 

on-campus activities until 06/03/2022 (Sunday). The School will continue to conduct online 

classes for all S.1 to S. 6 students. The School Time is from 8:15 am to 1:10 pm. In addition, the 

EDB has also announced the suspension of the Territory-wide System Assessment 2022. 

 

2. Staff and student being Preliminary Tested Positives of COVID-19 

Our school was informed by the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) of the Department of 

Health on 14/02/2022 (Monday) that one of our staff and a student have been preliminary tested 

positive of COVID-19. Since online lessons have been held starting from 24/01/2022 (Monday), 

these two individuals were not in contact with anyone in the campus.  

Based on the advice provided by CHP, our school has strengthened the cleansing and 

disinfection of the school premises. The school will be closed for four days from 14/02/2022 

(Monday) to 17/02/2022 (Thursday). Online lessons will be held as usual. We will inform 

parents and students of the latest situation as early as possible. 

Once again, our school would like to urge parents to put in place appropriate preventive 

measures to guard against the spread of COVID-19, based on the health advice from CHP.  For 

details, please refer to https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/health-advice.html 

Our school will keep close contact with CHP and closely monitor the health conditions of our 

staff and students. If parents want to obtain more information of COVID 19, please refer to the 

relevant website: https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html or call the CHP hotline at 

2125 1111 or 2125 1112.  For enquiries on situation of school, please call your respective Class 

Teachers or contact the School General Office at 2571 1285 during office hours. 
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Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Wong Chung Leung 
Principal 
 

 
Remarks: Please sign the reply slip on or before 22/02/2022 (Tuesday). 

 

 

 

 

  

Bible verse of the month: 
 

Blessed are the meek, for they will inherit the earth. (Matthew 5:5) 
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REPLY SLIP 
 
 

Date:        

 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

I acknowledge the matters stated in Special Notice (2021/2022) No. 16 and will comply with the 

school arrangements. 

 

 

       Signature of Parent/Guardian: __________________________ 

       Name of Parent/Guardian:    __________________________  

       Name of student: ___________________ Class:_____ No:____ 

 


